
TRANSIENT STUDENTS:  
FAU IS YOUR TRANSIENT INSTITUTION 
Students attending other institutions are welcome to take classes at Florida Atlantic 
University. Since these students plan to transfer classes from FAU back to their Home 
Institution, they are classified as “transients” by the State of Florida. 

Students at Florida State University System institutions can complete the form online 
by accessing www.FloridaShines.org . 

Transient students continue to be advised by their home institution, which determines 
whether they have met the necessary prerequisites before enrolling in the FAU course. 

Once FAU has approved you as an inbound transient student, you will be notified 
through www.FloridaShines.org electronically.  Please read the comment section of 
your form for pertinent information from FAU. 

When you have completed your FAU course(s) and grades have posted, you must 
order an Official Transcript through http://myfau.fau.edu/  to receive proper posting of 
your credits at your Home Institution. 

For questions regarding your transient application, you should 
contact the Registrar's Office at 561.297.3050 and listen to the 
prompt for the appropriate extension. 
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